

Pastor Fred Hahn Home Phone: 789-3991 Work Phone: 761-5070

JUNE

ACCEPTS CALL-Pastor Norman Schmook has accepted our call and will arrive the third week in July. Pastor and Mrs. Schmook are currently serving in Jamestown, N.Y. He is 32 years of age, and is a 1974 graduate of Concordia Seminary-in-Exile. In 1980 he was fully certified for ministry in the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod. His wife, Rosemary, is a registered nurse, and is active in church and choir music. Tentative plans include installation services the last Sunday in July. Praise the Lord!

COUNT YOUR BLESSINGS-The arrival of Pastor Schmook will fill the void Pastor Hahn and Esther have served this past year. The Lord has indeed been good to share their talents with us. They will be deeply missed, but our thoughts and prayers go with them.

PARSONAGE REPORT-Work at the parsonage is progressing nicely. Dave Combs is about finished with his work there, and several of the men from the congregation are donating time and talent doing electrical work, (continued)

sheet rocking, clean-up, etc. Many, many thinks to Bob Harris for the fantastic job he has done coordinating this entire project.

WORKSHOP REPORT-The 1981 Western Slope Zone Spring Workshop was held in Rifle May 2nd. Seven of our Women's Guild members attended along with Pastor and Mrs. Hahn.

Western Zone Christian Growth Leader, Karen Ecker, was in charge of the program, which centered on "Prayer". The goal of the workshop was to help each person to develop her personal prayer life.

Groups were formed to discuss 3 topics:

- 1. Introduction to Prayer Life
- 2. Confession

The state of the state of the state of

3. Praise and Thanksgiving
Marjean Carpenter, Colorado District
Christian Growth Director from Denver, was
a special guest. We left Steamboat at 5 AM,
making it a long, but wonderful, day, and
each of the participants came home tired
but strengthened in her prayer life.

THANK YOU-Many thanks to Sally Sandvik, Lynn Worrell, Susan Werner, and Jan McKay for a very special Mother-Daughter Luncheon held at Sally's home Saturday, May 9th. After 55 moms and daughters enjoyed a fine lunch, a fashion show, featuring clothes from several local shops, was held. Models were our own mothers and daughters. It was a wonderful day, enjoyed immensely by all who attended!

SUNDAY SCHOOL- Regular Sunday School sessions will be held through June 7th. During the summer Sher Scheiwe will be planning special things for the children. Watch for more information in the Sunday bulletins!



SUNDAY SCHOOL SECRETARY- The Sunday School needs a secretary for a small but necessary job. Please contact Elaine Stroncek for more information. The job will begin in September.

VBS-Plans are underway to hold Vacation
Bible School August 3-7 with Joanne Boomgarden as director. The theme of this
year's school is, "God's Promises to You".
Wark these dates on your calendar now!!!

CHURCH PICNIC It's not too soon to plan for the Annual Church Picnic up at Wommer's Ranch. It will be held July 12th, so mark your calendars now and keep that Sunday free for a wonderful day of worship and fellowship with fellow Christians. We'll include more information in the July newsletter.

Red and yellow, black and white...
Young and old...
Thank the Father for fathers!!!

FATHER'S DAY IS JUNE 21st.



<u>New</u>s notes-

Scott Havener was baptized and confirmed Sunday, May 17th during the worship service. The congregation welcomes Scott as a member of our Christian family. God bless you, Scott!

Larry and Lynn Worrell and Walt and Pam Evans returned home Monday after a week of sailing on Lake Powell.

Chet and Gene Cooper and Gert Farrell spent a weekend recently with Mac and Lennie McClelland in Grand Junction.

Twelve ladies from the Women's Guild had a surprise house-warming last month for LaVern Lousten. She has recently moved into her new home in Steamboat II. They presented her with a lovely wall clock made by Lou Volberding.

This month Jan McKay and children Scott and Heather will return to Florida for the summer; then move into their new home in Fort Collins. We'll miss you!

Chuck and Elvera Howard are in Grand
Junction getting their home in shape before
moving from their Steamboat II home by
June 10th. Their address is:
845 Kennedy

845 Kennedy Grand Junction, CO 81501

JONE	1981
------	------

Compliments of Your District Representative Ald Association for Lutherans SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY THOUGHT FOR JUNE: God didn't exactly make THOUSER I everything. He neally only made the seeds. Adult Choir Chair We've gotta dig a little and plant the seeds 7:15 PM Val your in he provided us. PK OTOVIESH P∙.C. 7 Pentecost 9AM Worship with Voter's Meeting Adult Choir Work continues this month Holy Communion 7:15 PM 7:30 PM on the parsonage; when 10:15AM SS & BC can you help 7th & 8th Confirmation LWML meets for Salad Supper at Lynn Worreli's 14 Trinity Sunday Flag Day i16⊜ 15 19 20 Angie Stone's birthday!!! | Adult Choir A thought while you work in your 9AM Worship 17:15 PM garden: Is a weed a flower that 10:15 AM SS & BC a victim of prejudice? 7th & 8th Confirmation 21 Father's Day 23 24 26 When the 9AM Worship with wind blows, listen HOORAY FOR DADS! Adult Choir Holy Communion If you listen, you 7:15 PM Happy Birthday, will hear how 10:15 AM SS & BC Ito You!, Brad Ohler beautiful the 7th & 8th Confirmation wind is. If you idon t, you will 29 30 liust hear the Elders: Hank-2442; Lou-0637; 9AM Worship Church Cleaners: |wind blow. Gene-0936 10:15 AM SS & BC June 7-14 M/M Schumann Ushers: William & Billy Baldwin 7th & 8th June 21-28????????????? Confirmation Acolyte: Jay Goldie Flowers: 6/7-Campbell, 6/14-

Carrell, 6/21-Hallman, 6/28-Baird